## 06/17/2022

Dear Parents of Blue Door,

Hello! This week in Blue Door we talked about our Dads. During Circle Time the teacher asked the children what do they like to do with their daddy and the whole class said "they like to play with daddy". Also during our Circle Time we learned some of the colors and shapes. Counting to ten was lots of fun as well. Here in class we have a feelings chart and each child was asked how they were feeling and once again the whole class said happy or pointed to the little girl that was smiling in the picture where it said Happy.

This week the children worked very hard on their surprises for daddy they had lots of fun dipping their handprints in purple paint and then onto their daddy's card. Decorating their daddy's crown using mosaic squares was lots of fun.

They enjoyed playing in the housekeeping area and playing with tabletop toys was lots of fun as well. Playground time is their favorite time of the day. Riding the tricycles and going down the slide is tons of fun for the children.

This first week of school was a great one. Children loved coming to school and seeing their friends and teacher. Parents, please make sure you wash your child's blanket and return it to school nice and clean on Monday. Please make sure their nails are cut short so that way they do not scratch themselves or their friends.

Happy Father's Day to all the dads!

Enjoy your day to the fullest!

Have a great weekend ♥

Mrs. Cindy

Mrs. Jackie